
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
It was good to see many parents at the recent drop in sessions in Key Stage 1 and Year 4. Next week, parents of children in 
Year 5 and 6 are invited to take part in a quick quiz on the morning of Thursday 13th February from 8:45am to 9:30am. The 
quiz will feature multiple-choice questions based on a variety of subjects and topics that the children have been learning since 
September.  
 
Red Nose Day – 21st March 
We will be celebrating 40 years of Red Nose Day on 21st March alongside many other people across the 
UK.  Red Noses will be for sale for a minimum donation of £2 from Monday 17th March.  Children are welcome 
to come dressed in their best red outfit from the last 40 years and be as creative as possible – Comic Relief 
suggest leg warmers, magenta manes, and wacky T-shirts.  We will also be holding other events to raise as 
much money as we can for Comic Relief which aims to create a ‘just world free from poverty in the UK and 
around the world.’  We will send more details after half term but wanted to provide  advance notice so that 
dressing up clothes can be found over the holiday! 
 
Science Week 
Science Week is happening in school 10th to 14th March and this year's theme is 'Change and Adapt'. In school we will be       
undertaking some science based learning focussed on the theme as well as our Science Council running science based           
sessions during lunch times. 
As always, we would love to hear from parents if you have a job or passion linking to the 'Change and adapt' theme. This 
could be to do with animals, our wider planet or technology. Please contact Mrs Cooper via the school office if you would be 
comfortable talking to us about sharing your interests.  
 
We will be holding a parent open morning for each phase across the school based on the Curly Wurly Challenge. 
Did you know that in 2015 Tracy Sullivan stretched a Curly Wurly 4.26m in 3 minutes? Do you think you could do better? 
Across the school, we will be opening the classrooms up to have a go at this challenge with your child in a team. There will be 
a prize for the longest Curly Wurly across the week! 
EYFS - 10th March 9 - 9.30 a.m. 
KS1 - 11th March 9 - 9.30 a.m. 
LKS2 - 12th March 9 - 9.30 a.m. 
UKS2 - 13th March 9 - 9.30 a.m. 
We look forward to seeing your Curly Wurly change and you adapt your experimental ideas! 
 
Football Report 
Brookside boys’ football team took on Southwold in their 3rd league fixture of the season. The boys opened the scoring but fell 
behind conceding 4 goals with the game looking like it was over. However, a late comeback from Brookside brought the score 
to 4-3. The boys showed great resilience but couldn’t manage to find a deserved equaliser falling to a 4-3 defeat. A good            
performance and great team spirit. 
 
Athletics 
Year 5 and 6 children took park in the Sports Hall athletics competition at Bicester Leisure Centre yesterday. The children were 
brilliant and showed lots of determination and competitive spirit. There were a mix of field and track events. Special mention 
to Edward and Cooper who managed to win their race. 
 
Attendance Matters 
Most children are in school every day which helps with their academic and social progress and achievement.  A reminder that 
under current law children are not allowed to be absent from school for a family holiday and Oxfordshire County Council may 
issue a fixed penalty notice to any parents who take their child out of school for a holiday.  If you are planning a leave of          
absence for your child, please ensure you come to the school office to inform us through completing a form (available in the 
carousel in the office) which also explains the law to parents.  All parents were issued with a full letter explaining this in               
September or when your child joined the school.  We have a legal duty to inform parents if your child’s attendance is of con-
cern and an email will be sent with this information next week to parents.  Should you wish to discuss your child’s attendance 
please contact the school office or speak to your child’s class teacher.     
  
NSPCC PANTS 
All children in KS1 and KS2 took part in a Talk PANTS assembly with Rebecca from the NSPCC last week.  You should have 
received a leaflet about this assembly via your child.  Additional leaflets are available in the entrance hall should you not have 
received one.  The NSPCC PANTS programme provides a way for trusted adults and parents to have a simple conversation to 
keep your child safe from sexual abuse.  
 
Roofing Work 
The work to replace the roofs on the single storey buildings is nearly finished. New fascias and gutters are being fitted this 
week to the outside of the buildings and the scaffolding should be removed soon.  
      
Book Swap 
A million thanks to those families that have donated books to Brookside's Big Book Swap which will take place just after half-
term. We are still keen for more book donations though so if you have even just one children's book at home that has already 
been read and is still in reasonable condition please do bring it in to school as soon as possible. The more books the merrier! 
Thank you! 
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Homework Deadline for Years 3,4,5 & 6 
Just a reminder that topic homework for Key Stage Two pupils is this Monday, 10th February. These will be shared in class 
next week and in assembly on Friday. 
 
Friends of Brookside  
FoBS will be holding a Preloved Uniform Sale on Monday 10th February, at the EYFS entrance from 2:45 PM. Each uniform 
item is just 50p and in good condition. Cash preferred (contactless available for amounts over £1) Please bring your own bag. 
If you have uniform to donate, please drop it at the school office after Monday’s sale to help replenish stock for the next 
event. 
Dates for your diary: Wednesday 26th March - Easter Fun Day Tuesday 22nd April - AGM everyone  welcome! 
 
Join Our PTA Team! Make a Difference in Our School Community 
We Need You! Are you passionate about supporting your child’s education and making our school a better place? FoBS are 
looking for enthusiastic volunteers to join our team. Whether you have a little time or a lot, your help can make a big impact! 
Please email chairoffobs@gmail.com. Thank you for your continued support! 
 
Online Safety – ‘What parents need to know about age ratings’ 
We have had a few children mention computer games and online content which is not appropriate for their age.  Please see 
the guide about age ratings attached to the newsletter and take a moment to review it and consider what your child is                   
accessing online and on TV.  
  
Family Links 
A reminder that Family Links is starting again after half term.  More details were at the end of the last newsletter and can be 
found by emailing Mrs Swinburn (Home School Link Worker) on  familylinks@brookside.oxon.sch.uk.  Leaflets are available in 
the school office. 

Resources for parents 
There are several leaflets available in the school entrance hall concerning sleep hygiene, online safety, toileting, online safety 
and many other topics.  Next time you have a moment please pop in and see if there are any resources which you may find 
helpful. 
 
Hygiene Bank 
We are fortunate to work with the Bicester Hygiene Bank and have a pick up point in school for families who need access to 
hygiene and cleaning products.  Please come to the school entrance hall to take anything which you might need.  There are 
bags next to the hygiene bank.  Should you wish us to put a bag together for you, please drop an email to Mrs Ashcroft in the 
school office.  
 
Safeguarding Children 
During the half term holiday if you have concerns about your child or another child living in Oxfordshire, please call                  
Oxfordshire Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) on 0345 050 7666 during working hours.  During evenings and weekends, 
you will be provided with a different number to speak to the emergency duty team.  If you are concerned that a child is at risk 
of immediate harm or is in danger, then please call the police on 999.   You are also able to call the NSPCC helpline via 0808 
800 5000 between 10am and 4pm Monday to Friday, by email help@nspcc.org.uk or via their website. 
 
Oxfordshire CAMHS (Mental health service) 
The Oxford Health CAMHS have got two offers of support for parents on workshops, some are during the school day, in lunch 
hours and in the evening.  Please book directly with   
https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/camhs/oxon/sir/webinars/ 

https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/camhs/involvement/oxon/wwy/ 
 
Diary Dates 
 
Half Term - Monday 17th  - Friday 21st February  2025 
World Book Day at Brookside—Friday 7th March 2025 
Parents’ evenings—Tuesday 18th and Wednesday 19th March 2025 
Class Photos—Wednesday 19th March 2025 
End of Term - Friday 4th April 2025 
 
Best wishes,  
 
Mr Cornell and the staff of Brookside 
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